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Eastport United Methodist Church 

926 Bay Ridge Avenue 
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Stanley Almodovar III, 23 years old 
Amanda Alvear, 25 years old 
Oscar A Aracena-Montero, 26 years old 
Rodolfo Ayala-Ayala, 33 years old 
Antonio Davon Brown, 29 years old 
Darryl Roman Burt II, 29 years old 
Angel L. Candelario-Padro, 28 years old 
Juan Chevez-Martinez, 25 years old 
Luis Daniel Conde, 39 years old 
Cory James Connell, 21 years old 
Tevin Eugene Crosby, 25 years old 
Deonka Deidra Drayton, 32 years old 
Simon Adrian Carrillo Fernandez, 31 years old 
Leroy Valentin Fernandez, 25 years old 
Mercedez Marisol Flores, 26 years old 
Peter O. Gonzalez-Cruz, 22 years old 
Juan Ramon Guerrero, 22 years old 
Paul Terrell Henry, 41 years old 
Frank Hernandez, 27 years old 
Miguel Angel Honorato, 30 years old 
Javier Jorge-Reyes, 40 years old 
Jason Benjamin Josaphat, 19 years old 
Eddie Jamoldroy Justice, 30 years old 
Anthony Luis Laureanodisla, 25 years old 
Christopher Andrew Leinonen, 32 years old 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Alejandro Barrios Martinez, 21 years old 
Brenda Lee Marquez McCool, 49 years old 
Gilberto Ramon Silva Menendez, 25 years old 
Kimberly Morris, 37 years old 
Akyra Monet Murray, 18 years old 
Luis Omar Ocasio-Capo, 20 years old 
Geraldo A. Ortiz-Jimenez, 25 years old 
Eric Ivan Ortiz-Rivera, 36 years old 
Joel Rayon Paniagua, 32 years old 
Jean Carlos Mendez Perez, 35 years old 
Enrique L. Rios, Jr., 25 years old 
Jean C. Nives Rodriguez, 27 years old 
Xavier Emmanuel Serrano Rosado, 35 years old 
Christopher Joseph Sanfeliz, 24 years old 
Yilmary Rodriguez Solivan, 24 years old 
Edward Sotomayor Jr., 34 years old 
Shane Evan Tomlinson, 33 years old 
Martin Benitez Torres, 33 years old 
Jonathan Antonio Camuy Vega, 24 years old 
Juan P. Rivera Velazquez, 37 years old 
Luis S. Vielma, 22 years old 
Franky Jimmy Dejesus Velazquez, 50 years old 
Luis Daniel Wilson-Leon, 37 years old 
Jerald Arthur Wright, 31 years old 



Welcome to Eastport United Methodist Church 
where we share our experiences of God’s Kingdom with all, 

through our faith, love, fellowship, and service. 
Our vision is to have everyone actively involved in worship that  

enriches, ministries that empower, and evangelism that embraces all. 
 

******************************************************************************************** 

Fifth Sunday after Pentecost 
June 19, 2016                                                                  10:00 a.m. 

******************************************************************************************** 
Gathering Music 

 

Welcome 
 

Songs of Praise 
Mighty to Save 
Jesus Messiah 

 

Prayer 
 

Passing of the Peace 
 

Children’s Time 
 

Prayers of the People 
 

The Lord’s Prayer 
 

Special Music 
TBA 

 

Hymn of Illumination 
Great is the Lord – TFWS 2022 

 

*Scripture Reading 
Galatians 3:23-29 

 

Witness to the Word 
Sherrie Little 



Prayers for Orlando 
 

The Great Thanksgiving 
TFWS 2257a-d 

 

Holy Communion  
By the ancient method of intinction, dipping the bread in the cup. 

 

Communion Songs 
One Bread, One Body – UMH 620 

Broken for Me – TFWS 2263 
 

Sharing of Gifts & Prayer 
The Unified Budget & Heaven Cent Basket for Children’s Ministries 

 

*Closing Praise 
They’ll Know We are Christians by Our Love – TFWS 2223 

 

*Blessing 
 

*Praise Song to Send Us Forth 
 

 
*Please stand as you are able.  Participation last Sunday: 80 
 

 
 
 

Altar Flowers are placed today in memory of  
Charles M. Williams 

by Audrey, Jean, Harriet, and Charles. 
_____________________________________________ 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 



 

Our Homebound Members 
Lois Bliss, Esther Gannaway, Norman Jones, Betty Owen,  

Betty Storton, Nadine Clark, Ernie Mutschler, Elaine Hollidayoke 
 

June Prayer List 
A new list will start on July 1st.  Please use the yellow prayer cards 
in the pews for your prayer requests, or call/email the church office.  

Please be aware: we will print concerns in the bulletin only if that box is checked on  
prayer card, or if you have notified us. We want to respect the privacy of individuals. 

 
 

Bridgette Hubbard (Bill Riggs’ friend) 
Abdulai Swaray (Nancy’s husband; Divine’s Dad) 

Daisy (neighborhood infant) 

Kathy Woolf (Joan Dove’s daughter) 

Sandy Anderson  (Michelle Anderson’s mother) 

Mary Rita (Edgar Bowen’s great granddaughter) 

Leona Bergsman (member) 

Rick Lord (Steve Parks’ brother-in-law) 

Dixie Reichel (member) 

Ruth Stevens (member)  

Mary Jones (member) 

Tammy Lesley (member) 
David Hollidayoke  (member) 

Jeannie  Brown (the Lesleys’ friend) 

Shirley Keller (member) 

Ginny Davidson (member) 
Jeff Conley (member) 

Karen Yaniga (Joan Dove’s daughter) 

James Brown (the Lesleys’ friend) 

Earl (Gene) King (Art King’s brother) 
Wanda Kauffman (Annabelle King’s sister) 

Shirley Koetting (Art King’s sister) 

  

 

 

Birthdays this Week 
June 21 – Aaliah Savoy, Lynn Swanner 
June 22 – Jan Hopping 
June 23 – Alaina Ugolini 
June 24 – Darcey Schultz 
June 25 – Sharon Stevens 

   

Anniversaries this Week 
June 21 – Sally & Bill Malamphy 
June 22 – Holly Green & Matt Ficca 
June 25 – Christy & Jerry South 

 

EUMC T- Shirts.  Deadline to PRE-order T-shirts is July 1st.  
Please order at www.advancedspiritwear.com/eumc with card.  
Cash or check orders can be taken next Sunday (June 26th) or 
you can call Amanda Owen at 410-320-4966.  After July 1st they 
will be available only at the Peach Festival – no guarantee you 
will find your size available.  And remember, they are a fund 
raiser for the festival, which in turn funds our Missions.  Do this before July 1st! 

 

Thanksgiving 
FIRST RESPONDERS EVERYWHERE 

 State, Country & World 
VICTIMS OF THE ORLANDO GUN VIOLENCE 

http://www.advancedspiritwear.com/eumc


                         

EVENTS THIS WEEK 
 

Tue, June 21 Trustees 6:15pm; Admin Council 7:15pm 
Wed, June 22 Summer Reading Group 10:30am; Out to Lunch Bunch 12:15pm 
   Outreach Meeting 6:30pm 
Thu, June 23 Soul Searchers Road Trip 
Sat, June 25 Movie Night in the church yard 8:30pm 

 

 
 

Please consider enrolling in electronic giving to EUMC. 
Information and authorization forms are available in Fellowship Hall. 

  
Peach Festival Updates.  Have you filled out a peach colored 
volunteer form?  They are on the table in the hall – we want one from 
everybody.  Bring in your canning jars (pints and quarts) – just leave 
them in the kitchen.  Peach Jam will be made on Wednesday and 
Thursday, June 29 and 30, 9 am to noon, and Paulette needs your help with this.   
Corporate sponsorship forms are on the table in the hall – advertise your business 
or that of your associates in the festival program.  Sponsor donations are tax-
deductible. Contact Mike or Lisa Stevens – 443-822-9799, mwaynes8@hotmail.com or 
lisayonka@hotmail.com.  Corporate sponsor donations are due by July 24th. 
 

The Summer Reading Group starts this Wednesday, June 22nd, at 
10:30 am in the chapel. We’re reading “War Room” – bring your books 
for discussion this week.  The video will be shown on June 29th.  
Everyone is welcome to sit in, even if you haven’t read it.   

 
Movie Night.  You won’t want to miss movie night this Saturday,  
June 25th, 8:30 pm here on our church grounds. “Inside Out” is an 
Academy Award winning animated film for all ages. It’s free!  Bring a 
chair or blanket, bring the family, and prepare to enjoy!!   
 
 

We’re grateful to have with us today the two members of clergy who will replace 
Pastor Michelle during her upcoming maternity leave.  Included below is some 
biographical information on each of them…... 
 
 

 
 

mailto:mwaynes8@hotmail.com
mailto:lisayonka@hotmail.com


Rev. Laura Norvell 
     The Rev. Laura Norvell, native of the Chicago area, is a graduate 
of Indiana University with a Bachelor of Arts degree in English with 
minors in economics and political science and a Master of Divinity 
degree from Wesley Theological Seminary.  She has worked as 
development professional in higher education, religion and social 
service since 1991, transitioning to Maryland in 2000, with a brief 
break for being a full-time classroom volunteer and PTA president 

while her children were small. As a provisional elder in the Baltimore-Washington Annual 
Conference of The United Methodist Church, she serves in extension ministry as vice 
president for development at Wesley Theological Seminary.  Most recently she also 
served as minister of discipleship at Liberty Grove United Methodist Church in 
Burtonsville, MD.  Deeply rooted in a belief in the grace and gifts given all of God’s 
children, her call is to build relationships among people so that leaders are raised up to 
nurture, grow and lead the body of Christ in making disciples for the transformation of the 
world. 

Laura is married to the Rev. Matt Norvell who is the chaplain for the Children’s 
Center at Johns Hopkins Hospital in Baltimore.  She has three children – Brook (22), 
Emma (19) and Paige (18) – all of whom will be college students this fall!  Her next great 
adventures in ministry include a major fundraising campaign for Wesley, teaching and 
preaching in local churches throughout the annual conference, and pursuing a Doctor of 
Ministry focused on transformative leadership in the Wesleyan tradition in Cambridge, 
England. 
 

 
Rev. Beth Ludlum 
     Rev. Beth Ludlum is a Kansas farm girl whose journey led her 
through China to Capitol Hill, national nonprofits, and seminary in 
DC. After working in Nashville with global UMC college ministries, 
she returned to DC in 2015 for a newly-created role as Vice 
President of Strategic Initiatives at Wesley Theological Seminary. 
She will be ordained as an elder in full connection in June 2016 and 

will continue to serve in extension ministry at Wesley. She has recently begun at Doctor 
of Ministry program in Creative Ministry for Church Renewal, hosted at the Wesley 
House in Cambridge, UK. In her spare time, she spends as much time as possible 
running, biking, reading novels, and laughing with her housemates and 4-year old 
godson. 
  



The Reverend Michelle Mejia, Pastor 
Nicole Hughes, Junior Choir Director      Margie Hughes, Heavenly Bells Director 

JoAnn Kulesza, Music Director & Organist 
Bill Riggs, Sherrie Little, Sally Hight, Mike Keller, Lay Speakers 

Audrey Howard, Jean Strucko, Worship Team Leaders 
Sally & Kevin Hight, Eric Smaridge, Brady Duckett, PowerPoint Presenters 

Shirley Owen, Ushers Coordinator        Audrey Howard, Greeters Coordinator 
Kevin, Eric S, Brady, The Treats Dudes 

 

 

THOSE SERVING THIS WEEK 
June 19, 2016 

 
Greeters:  Carol & Bob Emory  
Ushers:  Cyndi & David Councell 
Prayer Leader:  Sally Hight 
Reader: Marty Dobbs 
Children’s Time: Sally Hight 
Nursery:  TBD 
Communion Assistants:  Myrna & Marty 
                                         Dobbs 
Counters:  Lisa Parrish, Mike Stevens,  
                  Jennifer Smith 

 
Fellowship Time 

The Ladies of the Church 
In Honor of Father’s Day 

 

THOSE SERVING NEXT WEEK 
June 26, 2016 

 
Greeters:  Pat Aldersley & Edgar Bowen 
Ushers:  Sharon & Mark Stevens 
Prayer Leader:  Sally Hight 
Reader: Jean Strucko 
Children’s Time: Lisa Stevens 
Nursery:  TBD 
Counters:  Ruth Gibbons, Audrey Howard 
                  Jackie Cunnington 
 

Fellowship Time 
Myrna & Marty Dobbs 

 

 

You may contact Worship Ministry Team Leaders and Pastor Michelle  
through the church office, 410.263.5490.   

EUMC e-mail: eastportumc@verizon.net                       Website: www.eastportumc.org 

Pastor Michelle: eastportumcpastor@gmail.com 
 

 
 

Attention Admin Council Members: We will meet on Tuesday, June 21st at 7:15 pm.  
Please have a very short “end of church year” report to share.  After the reports, 
Pastor Michelle will present some things to think about as we head towards summer 
and fall while she is on maternity leave.  Please send an alternate if you cannot be 
there.  Thank you…..Jill Peddicord 

mailto:eastportumc@verizon.net
http://www.eastportumc.org/
mailto:eastportumcpastor@gmail.com

